Radcliff Middle School

Site Based Council Minutes
August 12, 2009

The Radcliff Middle School Site Based Council met Wednesday, August 12, 2009 at 4:00in the Media Center.

Members Present:  Laura McGray, Cheryl Freeman, Carolyn Shepherd, Connie Abell, Steve McCullough, and Lindsey Garced.

Guests:  Susan Froedge

Agenda:  Ms. Abell made a motion to approve the agenda and Ms. Shepherd seconded.

Minutes:  Ms. Abell made a motion to approve the minutes and Ms. Freeman seconded.

Policies:  Ms. Froedge addressed the council as a representative of the Policy Committee.  She told the council that policies 1-10 would soon be available on the school’s web site.  Policies 11-14 have been revised by the committee and asked the council to review them.  After reading Policy 11, the council members decided to have further discussion about it at the next meeting.  Policy 12 was reviewed and council made some revisions.  Ms. Abell made a motion to approve Policy 12 with the revisions and Ms. Shepherd seconded.  The motion was approved.  Policy 13 was reviewed next and the council made some revisions.  Ms. Garced made a motion to approve Policy 13 and Ms. Freeman seconded.  The motion was approved.  Policy 14 was reviewed by the council.  Ms. Garced made a motion to approve Policy 14 and Ms. Freeman seconded.  The motion was approved.  Ms. McGray told the council that the Discipline Policy with the revisions and the dress code would be added to the Policy Manual.
Planning:  Ms. McGray informed the members that SBDM Committees will be formed after the next faculty meeting.  Also, Parents for Progress will be holding their first meeting soon and parents would also be asked to join a committee.

Budget:  Ms. McGray told the council that the Title I budget will be available soon for review.  She also said that the first round of stimulus money had been made available and more funding would be made available later in the year.  Some of the funding has been used for textbooks.  She suggested that and ID Badge maker be purchased with some of the remaining funds. The approximate cost is $3,000.00. In the past, North Hardin High School has made the badges for us.  Ms. McGray would like to be able to make them at our own school.  Ms. Abell made a motion to approve the purchase of the ID Badge maker with stimulus funds.  Ms. Shepherd seconded.  The motion was approved.  
Ms. McGray informed the council that our school will receive a DOD Grant.  These funds will be used for the purchase of new software.
Student Achievement:  Ms. McGray stated that there is no new data at this time.  She did hand out some reports from the new SWIS system that tracks students’ behavior and discipline.  Ms. Abell noted that the types of discipline problems and the time of day of the incidents can be tracked by the administrators for possible trends.  
New Business:  Ms. Abell asked about some of the class sizes.  Ms. McGray explained that the counselors were making adjustments to level out some of the larger classes.  This will be done within the first two weeks of school.

Upcoming Site based Council Meeting:  The next meeting will be held Wednesday, September 2, 2009 at 4:00.  Ms. Freeman made a motion to adjourn and Ms. Shepherd seconded.  The meeting ended at 5:25.
